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Sunday Morning                                                          Early Morning Worship
English Worship     10:00 AM                                  Monday - Friday 6:30 AM
Korean Worship     11:30 AM                                Wednesday Prayer 8:30 PM
Sunday School- Living thru the Bible Kids      11:30 AM 
Youth - Living thru the Bible Youth                   11:30 AM 
College and Young Adult- Worship                  11:30 AM

Office Hours:  Monday through Friday,9am to 3pm
Contact:
Rev. Dr YongBo Lee 718-864-6682 or Email: yblee5691@gmail.com

3820 Bell Blvd., Bayside Ny 11361 Telephone: 718-229-4024
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Rev Dr YongBo Lee

“They are like trees planted by streams of water, which yield fruit in its season, and their
leaves do not wither. In all that they do, they prosper.” (Psalm 1:3)

Dear Bayside United Methodist Church,

     As I watched the weather channel recently, they worried about the drought and heat
wave. I hear from a news, saying, “Please conserve water.”
An ancient Greek philosopher said, “The source of all things is water.” It seems true that all
living creatures are based on water. It is said that the structure of the human body is made
up of ninety percent water in blood. 

     There are secrets in life. I think that the first secret in life is the secret of birth. The second
secret in life is the secret of fruit. These mysteries are always connected to water. 
The psalmist says that “They are like trees planted by streams of water.” Let us imagine
that a tree stands by a stream and that the stream runs quietly by the tree. How cool that
looks! How can we find the way for our spiritual lives to be cool? The tree planted by water
is not afraid of drought and heat. Since the root of the tree is spread out to the water, the
tree is always green, and the tree produces much fruit in spite of the blazing sun. 

     Likewise, you and I can live like the tree planted by water only when our lives are
rooted in God. Our VBS is like a tree planted by the water of life which is symbolic of Jesus
Christ. Jesus Christ says, “Those who drink of the water that I will give them will never be
thirsty. The water that I will give become in them a spring of water gushing up to eternal
life.” (John 4:14). May our spiritual lives be planted by the streams of water rooted in 

Christ Jesus! Amen.
Rev. Dr. YongBo Lee 

                                                    





Perspiration & Inspiration

“Its rising is from one end of the heavens, and its circuit to the other end of
them; And there is nothing hidden from its heat”. Psalm 19:6

     Hello, my fellow BUMCers. Well, here we are in the “Dog days of Summer”. I
thought I knew what the Dog days of Summer meant. Old Fido panting hard from
walking on hot pavement. Heck, that’s what I sometimes do myself, during some
heavy-duty yardwork. But no, it actually comes from the ancient Egyptians. I
looked it up. They believed exceptionally hot weather was directly related to the
appearance of the dog star Sirius in the constellation Canis Major. Sirius is visible
in Egypt's sky from about July 3 to August 11. Therefore, the dog days are
technically over by mid-August despite the modern interpretation which typically
portrays endless heat that may define the month of August. There you have it.
We learn something every day. Kidding aside, please be careful when you’re out
and about. Extreme heat and humidity can be very dangerous.

     Our Church has been very busy lately. What with Reverend Lee becoming our
Senior Pastor. To his credit and our benefit, he has hit the ground running.
Moving into the Parsonage is a major job but he has picked up the ZOOM morning
prayer and Sunday services without missing a beat. He has convened our various
committees to keep what we do, moving along, but now with his involvement.
Hands on! That being said, we must all also put in some effort to move our Church
up and onward. Since COVID, our Church has suffered attendance-wise. That
translates directly into less volunteers. There are many things going on in our
Church that could use and need people to come in and help, if just for a few
hours.

     “Therefore, as we have opportunity, let us do good to all people, especially to
those who belong to the family of believers”. Galatians 6:10
Pastor Romin Hong has his hand full too. His “baby”, VBS is really grown from a
concept into a full-blown program with over 50 students and 20 teachers and
volunteers. Head Director Romin gave me a walking tour of all the various rooms
and spaces used for instruction and playtime. It was amazing, seeing all the
activities these kids are being offered. I saw a violin class, two drum classes, arts &



crafts, sports, Bible studies etc., as we saw in last Sunday's video presentation.
Our Sunday School Director Linda Notto is a major cog in the system. I see how
“her” kids are so devoted to her. God Bless Her! Again, volunteers are needed. If
you’d like to give some of your time and effort into this VBS program, please
contact Romin at the Church office or speak with Linda. Your time will be greatly
appreciated and you’ll feel great doing it.

     Many things are happening or are in the works at our Church. I’m always
reminded of that “hand rhyme” I learned as a child, “Here is the church. Here is
the steeple. Open the doors and see all the people.” A Church is but a building.
For a Church to have any other meaning is to have people, congregants, like
minded folks who do and think as Jesus would. We can’t all be Saints but we can
all be Christians!
“You see that a person is justified by works and not by faith alone.”
James 2:24

     My wife Sun and I go to baysideumc.net on the internet every weekday
morning
at 6:30 for Morning Prayer Service. It’s a great way to start one's day. It’s got a
short praise hymn, a bit of scripture and lesson from Rev. Lee. Then of course we
pray together and one feels ready to face another day. At most, it’s twenty
minutes. It’s a great way to start your day. Hope to see you there.
God Bless Us All!

Jose Cintron – BUMC Lay leader
















